

## THE RIDGE EXPEDITION

P. O. BOX 308 GREENVILLE, ALABAMA 36037

SAFARI H.Q. BASE CAMP 205/382-6242 205/382-5632

December 1, 1989

RE: Ridge Expedition, 1990

Dear Ridge Expeditioners:

Submitted herewith are the minutes of last year's hunt. Any additions, corrections, or allegations of over-exaggeration may be presented at this year's meeting.

We will begin on Thursday, January 4, 1990, which happens to be the last day of Doe Season.

In going through the Ridge Expedition Archives, I came up with the following items of interest:

Fred attended his first Ridge Expedition in 1976, and has had perfect attendance ever since. This year will be his fifteenth consecutive Ridge Expedition, and he is still using the same box of .243 cartridges that he had when he started.

There have been only two bucks killed during a Ridge Expedition: One by Sibley in '84, and another by Siniard in '85.

Sibley is the only hunter who has never been shutout. He is six for six; six expeditions, six deer slain.

I will look forward to seeing each of you this year. You will find, included herein, a copy of Siniard's "A Circle by a Fire," which very eloquently expresses the value of our hunt.

Sincerely,

Calvin Poole III